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The Welcome 
Monthly newsletter of st. John’s 

May 2017 

St. John’s Ev. Lutheran Church 

Juneau, Wisconsin 

 

A very special Thank You to our 

Teachers for another wonderful 

School Year! 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 2 3 4 5 6 

Altar Guild:  
Sharon Selchert &  
Lois Voigt 

  Jesus Cares 
1:30pm 
  

Trustees 
6:30pm 
 
Elders 7:30pm 

Public School 
Confirmation 
5pm 
  

Piano Recital 
6pm 
  

Faith & Fitness 
6:30pm 
  

Choir 7pm 

Ladies Aid 6:30pm 
  

Worship 6:30pm 

    

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

Worship 8am 
  

Confirmation Pictures & 
Sunday School 9:15am 
  

Confirmation/Examination 
10:30am 

Nighttime 
Women’s Bible 
Study 7pm 
Church Council 
7pm 

Bible Study 
7pm 

Public School 
Confirmation 
5pm 
  

Faith & Fitness 
6:30pm 
  

Choir 7pm 

Worship 6:30pm     

14 15 16 17 
 

Clearview 10am 

Mid-Week  
Communion 
11am 

Faith & Fitness 
6:30pm 
  

Choir 7pm 

18 19 20 

Worship 8 & 10:30am 
  

Bible Class & Sunday School 
9:15am 

  Jesus Cares 
1:30pm 
  

Worship 6:30pm  
  

  

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

Worship 8 & 10:30am 
   

Sunday School 9:15am 
 
 
 
 
 Blood Pressure Screening 
9:15am 
  

Clearview 2:30pm 

Board of  
Education 7pm 
 

  Faith & Fitness 
6:30pm 
  

Choir 7pm 

Graduation/Ascension 
Worship 6:30pm 

    

28 29 30 31       

Worship 8 & 10:30am 
  

Bible Class 9:15am 

    Faith & Fitness 
6:30pm 
  

Choir 7pm 

    Communion is 
celebrated on 

the 2nd and 4th  
Sundays. 

 

 

 

St. John’s Ev. Lutheran Church May 2017  

St. John’s Church  920-386-3313 

St. John’s School  920-386-4644 

Church Work Days 

429 Parsonage: 

Friday 6-9pm,  

Saturday 9am-5pm 

Church Work Days 

429 Parsonage: 

Friday 6-9pm,  

Saturday 9am-5pm 

 

Colantonio & Pauly 
Brunch 9:15am 
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______________________________________________________________________________ 

May, 2017 

 

St. John’s Lutheran Church & School  

400 S. Main St.  -- Juneau, Wisconsin 

St. John’s Church  920.386.3313             

St. John’s School  920.386.4644 

  

Regular Worship Schedule 

Thursday Worship 6:30 PM 

Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 AM 

Sunday School & Bible Class 9:15 AM  

 

Lenten Worship Schedule 

Thursday Worship 6:30 PM 

Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 AM 

Sunday School & Bible Class 9:15 AM 

 

Pastor at St. John’s Church 

Paul Schupmann 

 

Faculty of St. John’s School 

Richard Cody – Principal  

Crystal Schultz 

Kathleen Pauly  

Matthew Lober  

Edna Noldan  

Nichole Gunst   

Michel Krebs   

Suzanne Colantonio  

Rebecca Zellmer 

www.stjohnsjuneau.org 

WELCOME 
 

http://www.stjohnsjuneau.org/


Devotion for May 

 

Jesus called out in a loud voice, “Lazarus, come out!” 

John 11:43 

Come Out! 

Devotion based on John 11:43 

People were amazed when Jesus spoke those powerful words, “Lazarus, come out.” Even though he was dead 

and in the grave for four days, Lazarus responded to the Lord’s call. On that day Jesus revealed his power as 

true God, as well as his power over death and the grave. It is this power which is a comfort and blessing for me. 

One of the greatest fears I have is death. Whether it is the finality or the uncertainty, I try to rid myself of the 

thought. No matter how hard I try, the fear of death always holds me captive. My only hope to be free from fear 

is to look to Jesus. He gives me the assurance death will not hold me in its grip. Once I leave this world, I can 

have every confidence he will speak the same words he spoke to Lazarus, “Come out!” 

It is this reassurance which allays my fears and calms my troubled heart. Through faith in Jesus as the Son of 

God and my Savior, I know he will never abandon me to the grave. I can live every day knowing death becomes 

a new beginning. At the end of this earthly life I will receive a new life with my Lord in heaven. Still, this is not 

the only reassurance I receive. 

Through the powerful working of the gospel, Jesus also expresses his will, “Come out of this dark world and 

live in the newness of life.” “Come out of sinful selfishness and live in selfless love.” “Come out of the 

hopelessness of death and live with confident joy.” Because of faith in what Jesus has done for me, I can come 

out of a life dominated by death’s control. I can come out of a life subjected to Satan’s dreadful tyranny. I can 

come out of a life of hopeless fear. 

So much is mine for this life, and for the life to come, through faith in Jesus Christ. How blessed I am to hear 

my Savior’s call, “Come out!” 

Prayer: 
O dearest Jesus, you have power over life and death. Come with your power to release me from death and the 

devil. Come with your power to give me new life and the hope of heaven. Amen. 

Daily Devotions are brought to you by WELS and www.WhatAboutJesus.com. 

This work is licensed under a Creative Commons Attribution-Noncommercial-No Derivative Works 3.0 United States License. 

All Scripture quotations, unless otherwise indicated, are taken from the Holy Bible, New International Version®, NIV®. 
Copyright ©1973, 1978, 1984 by Biblica, Inc.™ Used by permission of Zondervan. All rights reserved worldwide. 
© 2017 Wisconsin Evangelical Lutheran Synod. All Rights Reserved.  

  

http://whataboutjesus.com/
http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/us/
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New Pastor coming soon!!!!! 

 

God has answered our prayers and is blessing our congregation with a new pastor!  Pastor David Brandt has 

accepted the call to serve our congregation as our Associate Pastor.  Pastor Brandt currently serves as one of 

three pastors at St. Paul Lutheran Church in Tomah, Wisconsin.  His last Sunday in Tomah will be June 18th.   

Pastor David  Brandt and his wife, Heidi and their children, David Maximus (Max), Hailey Jean, Gabriella 

Lydia (Ella), Lillian Mae (Lillie), Abel Thomas, and Pearl Elizabeth, God-willing, will move into the 429 S. 

Main parsonage shortly after June 18th.  Pastor Brandt’s installation is July 2nd at 4pm.  Watch for more 

information regarding ways to prepare for the new pastor and his family’s arrival! 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor Brandt’s accePtance letter 
 

St. John’s Lutheran Church 

400 S Main St 

Juneau, WI 53039 

Attn: Chairman Royce Cox 

 

April 22, 2017 

He is risen!  He is risen indeed! Alleluia!  How much does our God love us!?!  He 

conquered sin and death and Satan and hell for us!  Then, to add grace upon grace, he 

established the public ministry and allows some of us unworthy sinners to be heralds of 

our Savior’s victory.  Recently he has allowed me to consider two places to serve as his 

messenger.  Thank you to everyone for your prayers and advice. 

After prayerful deliberation I have decided to accept the Call to serve St. John’s Lutheran 

Church in Juneau, WI.  

I’ll be in contact with your leadership to make moving and installation plans.   

Peace be with God’s people. 

 

Pastor David Brandt 
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news froM st. John’s 
Ministry Appreciation Brunch:  On Good Shepherd Sunday, May 21st, our congregation will host a special 

brunch between services to celebrate the ministries of Mrs. Colantonio – 25 Years and Miss Pauly – 47 Years in 

the ministry (40 years serving at St. John’s) and her retirement.  Congregation members will be given the 

opportunity to give cards and share memories during the month of May (May 14 & May 21st).  More 

information will be coming soon! 

 

Seminarian Ross Chartrand:  St. John’s member, Ross Chartrand will be receiving his first call from 

Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary on Call Day, May 18th.  Please keep Ross and his wife Charissa in your prayers 

as the Lord sends new pastors into the mission field. 

 

Small Refrigerator Wanted:  St. John’s Church is looking for a small dorm size refrigerator to keep in the 

office.  We will use it to store grape juice for those who would prefer that over communion wine.  If you have 

one you would like to donate, please contact the church office. 

 

Vacation Bible School (VBS):  Our congregation will have its annual VBS from June 19-22nd.  The theme is 

“Creation Vacation” and it runs from noon-3:30pm.  More information will be coming soon! 

 

Church Camp Out:  The church and school family camp out has been set!  Details are as follows. Sites and 

cabins have been held at lake arrowhead campground in Montello, WI for June 2-4. They are only held 

until May 6th. After that date, availability is not guaranteed. In the past the cabins have sold out early. They are 

held under "Ron Preskar". Their phone number is 920-295-3000, or www.lakearrowheadcampground.com. Join 

us for a great weekend of fun! If you have any questions, call Ron at 920-382-2356. See ya there! 

 

Tuesday Bible Study:  Please join us for Bible Study at 7pm on Tuesday, May 9th.  All are invited to meet in 

the narthex as we go through the book of 2 Kings.  This is the only time we’ll meet in the month of May.  Hope 

to see you there! 

 

 

Ladies Aid news: 

The next Ladies Aid meeting will be Thursday May 4th starting with fellowship at 6:30and the devotion and 

topic at 7pm.  Joan Hohenstein will tell us about the church library and review a book or two for us. 

The June Ladies Aid night on Thursday June 1st will be a movie night.  All ladies of the congregation are 

invited as well as the ladies from Oak Grove St Peter's and Lowell Salem churches.  We will be seeing 'The 

Return'.  It 'is a charming allegory that shares the salvation message in a creative and beautiful way' as 

quoted by The Dove Foundation. 

Please come at 6:30 for fellowship with the movie starting at 7pm.  Movie snacks will be provided for those 

attending. 

If any ladies would like to attend but could use a ride, please call Linda Schaalma 386-5509 to arrange a 

ride. 
 

tel:(920)%20295-3000
http://www.lakearrowheadcampground.com/
tel:(920)%20382-2356
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News from outside of juneau 

 

Childcare Workers Needed: 

St. John’s Lutheran Childcare is seeking energetic and dependable individuals for part-time positions in its 

growing childcare facility, 20-30 hours per week. Applicants must be at least 18 years of age and love working 

with children of all ages. This person should possess good communication skills and be able to lift small 

children. Childcare experience and education is a plus. Duties include: record keeping, cleaning, 

communication with workers and parents, conducting Christ-centered activities, feeding, toilet training, and 

caring of children. Pay grade depends on experience and education. 

St. John’s Lutheran Childcare serves children from 6 weeks to 14 year of age. Hours of operation are from 6:00 

A.M. to 6:00 P.M., M-F. If interested, contact the Childcare Center at 920-261-

3756 or chldcare@stjohnswatertown.org to request more information or an application. 

 

Agrace Hospice & Palliative Care Volunteers:  In May, Agrace Hospice & Palliative Care will offer 

volunteer orientation for those interested in making a difference in the lives of people with advanced illnesses. 

Orientation sessions will be held Tuesday, May 9, from 5 p.m. to 9 p.m., at 1670 South Boulevard, Baraboo. 

Before attending orientation, prospective volunteers will complete an application and an interview process with 

Agrace’s Volunteer Services staff to identify their skills and interests. Call (608) 327-7163 to register. 

 

April 2017 News from Twice is Nice: 

What we do: Sometimes it's good to remind our friends and shoppers what we're all about. Twice Is 

Nice Resale provides significant assistance to Lakeside Lutheran High School and other ministries while 

offering good quality merchandise at great prices. What’s even more amazing is that this is truly a labor of love, 

as all facets of the operation of our store, from clerks to donation managers, board of directors to maintenance – 

are 100% volunteer! The Lord continues to bless our efforts -- while our business has always been good, in first 

quarter 2017, sales were up another 12%! 

Donations direly needed: Success in sales is truly a blessing, but it brings its own set of challenges. 

Twice is Nice sometimes struggles to keep the shelves full! Are you looking to spring clean? What do you have 

in your household that could be offered to us as donations? We’re easy-to-find and open Mondays--Saturdays 

from 9-5 PM: just a minute east on the Hwy 18 exit off the 26 bypass at 907 W. Racine St., next to the Jefferson 

Piggly Wiggly. We accept items in the back of the building from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. any day we’re open. The 

only items we cannot accept are console pianos/stereos/sewing machines, mattresses/box springs, large CRT 

TVs, organs and paint. Do you need help with transporting your donations? TiN does not have regular pick up 

service, but we would like to hear from you if getting items to the store is all that's holding you back. Please call 

the store at 920-674-6868 -- if there's a way we can work something out, we sure would like the opportunity!  

 

 

  

tel:(920)%20261-3756
tel:(920)%20261-3756
mailto:chldcare@stjohnswatertown.org
tel:(608)%20327-7163
tel:(920)%20674-6868
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Lutheran Mobile Clinic (CAMM)                              Lilongwe, Malawi                               April, 2017 

 

  Wait for the Lord; be strong and take heart and wait for the Lord. 

                       Psalm 27:14 

  

Greetings from the warm heart of Africa, 

 

Is patience one of your virtues?  Maybe you’re like me and patience is on your list of areas in need of 

improvement.  Waiting in line (or queue as we say here) is a part of life in Malawi, just like it is everywhere 

else.  I have noticed during the last four months, though, that some of the waiting is different than everywhere 

else I have ever lived and traveled.   

Never before have I waited a month to find yogurt or mozzarella cheese in the grocery store.  Never before have 

I traveled to church wondering if there will be power so that we’ll have lights and piano accompaniment to our 

singing.  Never before have I waited in gridlock city traffic because a young boy was having trouble keeping his 

goat herd to the side of the road. 

While waiting of this sort can be comical once you get past the inconveniences, there is a lot of waiting in life 

that is anything but comical.  Maybe you are waiting for a doctor’s report.  Maybe you’re waiting for a better 

job opportunity or a relationship to improve.  Here in Malawi, many people are waiting for the maize harvest 

and the temporary end of hungry season.  Waiting. Waiting. Waiting. 

There is a reason why we are told in the Psalm to be strong and wait.  Losing patience and giving up is easy.  

Waiting for the Lord’s guidance, intervention and healing takes strength.  Rushing into action just for the sake 

of action is easy.  Waiting to understand the situation and select the best course of action takes strength.  

Bickering is easy.  Waiting to speak calmly and respectfully takes strength.   

As Easter approaches, I like to remember John’s account at the tomb of Jesus.  Mary Magdalene stood weeping 

while she waited and didn’t realize that Jesus was alive and right there with her.  Until He called her by name, 

she had no idea just how near He was.  Isn’t that often the case with us?  When we are tired of waiting for 

difficulties to improve, how often do we forget that Jesus has said He is always with us (Matthew 28:20)?  In 

the midst of our trials and sufferings, do we echo Job and confess “I know that my Redeemer lives” (Job 

19:25)?  Why do we so easily forget that Jesus loves us every day the same and even calls us by our name (CW 

432)?  

Waiting for the Lord’s timing and for His plan is challenging, but it’s also for our good.  Through the waiting, 

He draws us nearer to Himself, teaches us to trust Him, and reminds us that He alone is in control.  We can take 

heart, because our waiting, no matter how difficult, is not in vain and the Lord Himself is right there with us 

providing the strength we need to carry on.    

The Lord is risen!  He is risen indeed!  Happy Easter! 

 

Your sister in Christ, 

 

Amanda Artz, Clinic Administrator 

Lutheran Mobile Clinic, Malawi 
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Come join New Beginnings – 

A Home for Mothers for our third annual Tiny 

Steps, Big Hearts Run/Walk! 

2-Mile Walk: FREE. Donate $20 to receive a premium 

event t-shirt. 

5K: $25 in advance/$30 day-of 

10K: $30 in advance/$35 day-of 

Location: Wisconsin Lutheran College Outdoor Athletic 

Complex  

                 (1401 Swan Boulevard, Wauwatosa, WI 

53226) 

Date & Time: Saturday June 3 from 9:00 to 11:00 am. 

Check-in begins at 8:00 am. 

Extras: Enjoy live music by Branches Band, an awesome 

raffle, and free face painting, balloon animals, and a 

bouncy house for the kids. Snacks and refreshments 

provided. 

Why We Walk: New Beginnings, a ministry of Christian 

Life Resources, helps new mothers learn Christ-centered 

parenting skills and provides training to lift them out of 

poverty and into a self-sufficient life. 

Register: www.homeformothers.com or call  

414-376-0594 
 

Walk/run fundraiser to Protect a 

child's right to live and be loved!  

 

Join other pro-lifers for the Life-A-Thon 

on Saturday, May 13, 2017, to benefit the 

pregnancy care ministry of WELS 

Lutherans for Life! We need your help to 

raise $20,000. Get friends together, recruit 

sponsors, and help save lives!  Two 

locations; Mequon and West Allis, or go 

virtual! $25 individual or $60 family. 

Register at www.Life-A-Thon.org or 

call 414-727-8176.  If you aren't close to 

Milwaukee we encourage you to 

participate "Virtually" on your own or 

with some friends. Learn how at Life-A-

Thon.org/virtual-participation. 

 

Full House for Sunday Morning Bible Class! 

 

http://www.life-a-thon.org/
tel:(414)%20727-8176
https://u3971761.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=tre4c8xcd7kQXlo5ma3jon8sLwO5C8n3Uj2QnivcAv5DbntCZm2tVdeO14th2zg-2BnW4WRhozscyxx1aYQ8IfrkLLdYr4dyiiZcS7m-2Ft7ujz7UvyQoU3TbcSR7Wyg14nfegWsg7FN2bKo-2B-2FW-2BIHqVkMmE3rLkwxS8vs9SIRcLzeEkhhCvK2Hmqj5j6EJIZYikthWwM29n97jfroc6JAqJun0Fi7COGc-2FT357f3T1AkTL5RPNCVvx73kjcRh42tFWzQaakIYuayX16PWVMbe-2FNQGkXn73w8boerUXOXfBSan2P5C3xBMJvxU0AWsSCG6jh_yfSVrEMmPkGa-2BDSY-2Fk3JNRdEVo6rsFfa-2B3ycvN6dTBYyQRKQFLw48AysouQ3FprcMWS1nFuX8pQ7baDdOhhFRhBPIU5tE1y7pSm-2Ft4-2BAPl3gb4JtyYDuWMUyMev3d-2FTNalcqM4SplwC-2BQVD7qYZlPbIVyEJ4aY7zzUJG49r3SzxqgjKyrrWKfMJXcnZUXKxXKZCChPy1J5yH4q95kwG92Z4K6kFF6xyv18H-2BuT1nMldgAsUsJRT0kij2HudP-2Fd4u3RVNfDbJCB92AM3Rib5p2BCJHOyAXTg43pkrqbX-2FBV1ADHoVJX5-2FJxOMZK11RTsTA01SEgOsS51DfCPhNKNnKRaBP-2BzSOCy7w5YvLaU3o-2FbIRuc2TLjbIFuft3IcyGMwbAoc9uui1hD18R4JEmYkzQ-3D-3D
https://u3971761.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=tre4c8xcd7kQXlo5ma3jon8sLwO5C8n3Uj2QnivcAv5DbntCZm2tVdeO14th2zg-2BnW4WRhozscyxx1aYQ8IfrkLLdYr4dyiiZcS7m-2Ft7ujz7UvyQoU3TbcSR7Wyg14nfegWsg7FN2bKo-2B-2FW-2BIHqVkMmE3rLkwxS8vs9SIRcLzeEkhhCvK2Hmqj5j6EJIZYikthWwM29n97jfroc6JAqJun0Fi7COGc-2FT357f3T1AkTL5RPNCVvx73kjcRh42tFWzQaakIYuayX16PWVMbe-2FNQGkXn73w8boerUXOXfBSan2P5C3xBMJvxU0AWsSCG6jh_yfSVrEMmPkGa-2BDSY-2Fk3JNRdEVo6rsFfa-2B3ycvN6dTBYyQRKQFLw48AysouQ3FprcMWS1nFuX8pQ7baDdOhhFRhBPIU5tE1y7pSm-2Ft4-2BAPl3gb4JtyYDuWMUyMev3d-2FTNalcqM4SplwC-2BQVD7qYZlPbIVyEJ4aY7zzUJG49r3SzxqgjKyrrWKfMJXcnZUXKxXKZCChPy1J5yH4q95kwG92Z4K6kFF6xyv18H-2BuT1nMldgAsUsJRT0kij2HudP-2Fd4u3RVNfDbJCB92AM3Rib5p2BCJHOyAXTg43pkrqbX-2FBV1ADHoVJX5-2FJxOMZK11RTsTA01SEgOsS51DfCPhNKNnKRaBP-2BzSOCy7w5YvLaU3o-2FbIRuc2TLjbIFuft3IcyGMwbAoc9uui1hD18R4JEmYkzQ-3D-3D
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May Birthday Wishes! 
5/01 Lindsay Laubmeier 
 Caleb Ockerlander 
 Braden Paplham 
5/02 Roberta Okon 
5/03 Joel Bischoff 
 Julie Buser 
 Lucas Gentz 
 Aaron Herbst 
 Ben Kollath 
 Darren Schuster 
 Carol Soldner 
5/05 James Affeld 
 Linda Behring 
 Caleb Roy 
 Dave Schaalma 
 Barb Schaalma 
5/06 Monica Bischoff 
 Rick Herbst 
 Jean Jordan 
 Lydia Paplham 
5/07 Merlin Luedke 
 Pennae Schultz 
 April Tolkinen 
 Lindy Weisensel 
5/09 Bette Grosenick 
 Jenny Harmuth 
 Pete Kohrt 
 Marion Luebke 
 Ken Wolfram 
 Marianne Zastrow 
5/10 Mary Maas 
 Steve Nehls 
 Aimee Pitzlin 
 Josh Redman 
5/11 Erin Schmidt 
5/12 Michelle Bruni 
5/13 Jamee Wohling 
5/14 Shirley Schuster 
5/15 Matt Jordan 
 Dave Schultz 
 Orville Sette 

 Hazel Werblow 
5/16 Jay Schaalma 
 Jessica Vinz 
5/17 Jill Barbeau 
 Wayne Braunschweig 
 Betsy Dobbratz 
 Zabrina Ebert 
 Luke Hirschfeld 
5/17 Carol Leissring 
 Tyler Marx 
 Taylor Marx 
5/18 Emily Day 
5/19 Paige Schultz 
 Lance Vick 
5/20 Jackie Skolaski 
5/21 Gwen Gassner 
 Spencer Jensen 
 Wade Winter 
5/22 Kaitlin Feller 
 Kevin Fude 
 Jenny White 
5/23 Ronin Hill 
5/25 Alex Nehls 
 Abby Tolkinen 
5/26 Elyse Braun 
 Lynn Rechek 
 Jen Schmidt 
 Caleb Stommel 
5/27 Stefhen Krause-Etter 
 Joel Kluz 
 Natasha Kutz 
 Larry Lemke 
 Dennis Schmidt 
5/28 Lynn Baumann 
 Rob Feller 
 Avery Panetti 
 Sawyer Panetti 
 Karen Schmitt 
 Stefanie Schwandt 
5/29 Stephanie Jacobs 
 Jake Winter 
5/31 Matt Gunst 
 Zachary Passig 
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Happy Anniversary to those 
couples celebrating May 

Anniversaries 
 

 
5/01/1965 Wayne & Joan Klug 
5/04/1991 Dennis & Jean Wagner 
5/06/2000 Mark & Ruth Ockerlander 
5/07/2013 Andy & Candice Payton 
5/08/1965 Gene & Delores Gentz 
5/09/1964 Royce & Elaine Cox 
5/10/2014 Steve & Jodee Pegelow 
5/11/1985 Rick & Carol Leissring 
5/11/2002 Jon & Chelsea Nehls 
5/15/1993 Greg & Pam Antholdt 
5/20/2000 Lorne & Jenni Druecke 
5/20/1961 Ken & Jean Foch 
5/20/1978 Ralph & Debbie Kaul 
5/20/1972 Marty & Bev Weinheimer 
5/21/1983 Lee & Mari Bruni 
5/21/2011 Chris & Vicki Redecker 
5/23/2015 Jon & Ashley DeVries 
5/29/1993 Mark & Beth Justmann 
5/30/2015 Bill & Marilyn Bremer 
5/31/1980 Tim & Debbie Sharkey 
 

 

  St. John’s High School Students welcoming 

worshipers to our Sunrise Easter Service with song. 
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Memorials 

Name     Amount    Fund 
Norbert Gerbitz   329.00    Missions 
Hilmer Abel    $545.00    Missions 
      $600.00    Organ 
      $300.00    Ladies Aid 
      $30.00    Debt 
      $590.00    Lakeside 
Delores Frederick  $70.00    School 
Robert Schutte   $20.00    Organ 
Helen Schultz   $50.00    School 
Maxine Klug   $500.00    Organ 
      $20.00    School 
Louine Hundt   $50.00    Debt 
 
 

Gifts 
Gifts for Missions and the Hearing Loop were given from Orville Nehls 
in memory of Lorraine Nehls. 
A gift for the Organ was given from Virginia Rediske on the occasion of 
her 99th birthday. 
A gift for the Organ was given from Sue Contreras in memory of Del 
Contreras. 
Monetary gifts collected for Casey Schilling (apartment fire) from St. 
John’s church members, friends, family, and WELS Committee on Relief.  
$8,521.00 

 
Sacred Acts 

Funeral:  Hilmer Abel - March 28, 2017 
  



13 
 

 

  

Thanks to all who were involved in 

making Peter Pan Jr. a huge success for 

our school children.  A special thank 

you to Nikki Gunst and Matt Lober for 

leading the production.   Here are a few 

highlights. 
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St. John’s Lutheran School 

402 S. Main St. 
Juneau, WI 53039 
Richard E. Cody, Principal 
rcody@stjohnsjuneau.org  
School Phone 386-4644 
May, 2017 
 

“Use Me Lord” 
 “So whether you eat or drink or whatever you do, do it all for the glory of God.  Do not cause anyone to 
stumble, whether Jews, Greeks or the church of God.”  1 Corinthians 10:31,32 

Board of Education News  
 Our school enrollment recently increased to 110 students. 

 The BOE reviewed the placement of the outlet box in the gymnasium.  Some concerns were expressed 
and contact was made to answer the questions that did arise. 

 BOE reviewed the status of the projects for the school. 

 Purchase of teacher laptops and classroom projectors was put on hold. 

 BOE reviewed the proposed budget and the proposal to extend full-time calls to Mrs. Schultz and Mrs. 
Zellmer. 

 The BOE reviewed a $1,000 gift that was given to the school and is looking to use in the Science and 
Math Curricular areas. 

 The 2017-18 School Calendar was submitted for review and approval in the next meeting. 

 Mr. Cody shared a letter for the new Western Wisconsin Teachers’ Conference that is scheduled to 
take place in February, 2018 in Tomah, WI. 

 Vacation Bible School will take place on June19-22 this year.  It will take place after summer school 
session as in recent years. 

 

Other News Items - 
 School field trip for grades 3-8 to Miller Park for Weather Day and to the Brewer / Rockies baseball game on 

April 6 went very well. 

 School musical, Peter Pan, Jr., was held on April 7 and 8.  We had two sold out shows!  It was a wonderful 
performance enjoyed by many people!  Thank you to everyone involved in making this possible! 

 Lakeside Fine Arts Fair was April 1 and 2.  We had over twenty-three entries with fifteen first places awarded.  
Our Band and Choir were also awarded first places. 

 Washington D.C. trip was on April 17-21.  All things went rather smoothly.  Dates for next year’s trip will be April 
16-20, 2018. 

 No School was held on Monday, April 17 because of Easter Break for Grades PK-7. 

 Math Meet at LLHS took place on April 26.  Our math-letes competed as best as they could!  Congratulations to 
Laura Giroux for a Third Place finish in her age group! 

 Piano recital will be at 6:00 P.M. and it will be held in the gymnasium on May 3. 

 Examination and Confirmation Service will be Sunday, May 7 at 10:30 A.M. 

 Roller skating party is moved up to May 9 this year. 

 Spring Concert will be Monday, May 15 at 1:30 and 7:00 P.M. in the gymnasium at school. 

 PK 3 and PK 4 Spring Program will be May 16 at 6:00 P.M. 
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 Ministry Appreciation Brunch for Miss Pauly and Mrs. Colantonio will be on May 21 between services.  Please 
come help us recognize and give thanks for the 47 and 25+ years of faithful service in the public teaching 
ministry by these two teachers!  We would like you to bring a dish or two to the brunch pot-luck.  

 Children will be leading a Good Shepherd Worship Service on May 21.  This service will be similar to the style of 
a Christmas Eve Service with recitations, narrations, Bible readings, and songs. 

 Awards Banquet will be May 23 at 6:30 P.M. in the church basement. 

 Graduation Service will be Thursday, May 25 at 6:30 P.M.  We are planning on graduating eight eighth graders. 

 Last day of school and School Picnic will be held on May 26.  School Picnic lunch is scheduled to begin at 10:30 
A.M. 

 Faculty end of the year meetings will be held on May 31 and June 1. 

 Looking for help on the Board of Education – add an additional LES member (Mrs. Preskar is our current 
member)  

 We are very thankful for the helpers and volunteers that we have at our church and school! 
 

  

2017 Confirmands 

Micah Cody,   Anthony Drost,   Alishia Kirchner,   Joel Kluz,   Cody Kutz,   

Mason Ockerlander,   Megan Schaalma,   Darren Schuster,    

Joshua Thomsen,   Elijah Wohling,   Laura Zank 
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MOTHER 

  

M         stands for Many things 

            That I can do each day. 

            In helping my mother 

            To put the work away. 

            

O         stands for Others. 

            That sometimes need help, too. 

            And we can help them greatly. 

            If we will, both me and you. 

  

T          stands for Troubles 

            That we sometimes must bear. 

            But we can make them lighter 

            If we help and do our share. 
 

H         of course, is Helping 

            Others along their way. 

            And we should never forget 

            To do this every day. 

  

E         is that Everything 

            We do should be just right. 

            And in this way we’re helping 

            Others to win their fight. 

  

R         is for Righteousness 

            Taught to us each day. 

            And we should not forget 

            To always live this way. 

           
The whole thing it spells 
            “Mother,” 

            The one we love so dear. 

            Whenever we are in trouble. 

  Mother is always near. 
 

 

Happy Mother’s Day! 
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